CURRICULUM  COMMITTEE
February 11, 2009

Present:  Acklin, Carney, Cedar Face, Nordquist, Photinos, Siders, Smith, Steinle, Lesley Pohl

Guests:  Karen Stone, Carol Ferguson

The meeting began at 3:05 p.m.  The minutes from the February 4 meeting were accepted.

Biology catalog changes
Stone gave background on the revised options for the biology degree.  The old options were somewhat based on advising needs; the new options focus on preparing students for employment and graduate school.  The previous options in Botany and Zoology will be changed; these areas will be combined into the new options.  The four option areas will be Biological Sciences, Biomedical Sciences, Cell/Molecular, and Field Biology.
The new option in Field Biology prepares students for work in natural resource agencies as well as other areas.  Employers were surveyed to see what kinds of education and training they wanted their employees to have.  They were asked what was essential, what was helpful, and what was not needed. The curriculum has been designed to meet these needs.  For example, most employers did not feel that organic chemistry was essential, but training in GIS and GPS is.
The revised biology core has been approved by the majority of faculty in the biology department; not all faculty agreed with some of the changes (especially with the removal of organic chemistry from requirements), but compromises were made and the strong disagreement has been withdrawn.

There was general discussion about curriculum in the core and options; Stone and Ferguson explained the reasoning behind some of the choices (including math and chemistry requirements).  

Siders noted that the number of credits for the options is high; Ferguson said some students still manage to get a minor (although usually a minor in a related science).  Stone said the new curriculum will allow students to fulfill most of their University Studies requirements within the biology curriculum.  The new Field Biology option is in line with the other options, and the credit hours haven’t changed.
For the new option in Field Biology, Ferguson said the curriculum gives a broad-based background; in the future they hope to work more closely with chemistry faculty to offer more biochemistry.

There is no change to the biology honors program; students complete an honors capstone.  There were questions and discussion about modified courses and other changes.
Acklin/Carney moved to approve the curricular changes (including new option in Field Biology and the new courses, and the elimination of two options) as presented by biology.  The motion passed unanimously.  (Stone and Ferguson departed.)

Bachelor of Applied Science revisions
Following the Faculty Senate meeting last week, Joan McBee made a few revisions to the Bachelor of Applied Science in Management proposal.  She adjusted the admission requirements to require the AAS degree, and corrected the library resource section.  Acklin/Siders moved to endorse the changes to the BAS proposal to require the AAS degree and clarification of library resources.  The motion passed 4Y/0N/2A (Nordquist, Photinos).
ES 423, 435 revisions
At the Curriculum Committee’s request, the Environmental Studies department has provided more information for ES 423 and 435.  Both courses will require prerequisites, and details about a writing assignment for ES 435 were provided.  The committee unanimously accepted these changes and approved the courses.

School of Business catalog changes
The committee reviewed new course proposals.

BA 413 (Wine Appreciation):  the committee reviewed the course proposal and had many questions.  The course is numbered at the 400-level but the content does not appear to warrant an upper-division number.  The course title is not consistent with the description or explanatory material in the proposal.  Siders/Nordquist moved to reject BA 413 because it should not be a 400-level course, and if wine is not tasted, there is no reason to have a 21-year age limit.  Cedar Face said the course meets a regional need for oenology and viticulture, but agreed there should be a prerequisite if it is considered a 400-level course, and the course needs a more accurate title and rigorous content such as business principles.  Acklin noted the course will have exams.  Siders said in the past (when the course was taught through Extended Campus Programs) the average grade was an A.  Steinle said he would be willing to research the alcohol rules for the university.  There was more discussion about the kinds of exams and projects that could improve the course.  Siders decided to withdraw his earlier motion.  He will take the committee’s concerns to the School of Business to see if the course can be revised.
BA 416/516 and BA 417/517 new course proposals:  these courses do not have any prerequisites.  Nordquist recommended adding prerequisites of upper division standing, or BA 200 or 306 to justify the upper division course numbers.  For BA 417/517, does the course have a substantial project?  If the course was renumbered lower than 400-level, it could not have the 500-level component.  Photinos recommended the course be changed to 200-level.  Photinos reminded the committee that last year when the new option in Management of Aging Services was approved, the committee requested that the School of Business provide syllabi for all courses taught during the first year.  Siders will ask for these syllabi.  (Photinos departed the meeting.)
Modified courses for business:  Cedar Face/Siders moved to approve the modified courses and deletion of BA 283 for School of Business; the motion passed unanimously.

Nordquist/Cedar Face moved to approve the School of Business changes to the major (contingent on resolution of questions about BA 416/516 and BA 417/517); the motion passed unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 4:45 p.m.  

